
Curriculum Newsletter KS1 
 

As we leave 2020 behind us, we want to take this 

opportunity to outline the learning the children will 

be returning to in 2021. We have been working 

hard on developing the curriculum, whilst continuing 

to ensure the children have an exciting environment in which to learn. We wanted 

to outline some of the areas we will be focussing on over the coming term. Our 

theme of ‘We are Explorers’ continues and we have redeveloped areas within the 

Key Stage 1 provision to support our new learning around the topic of ‘Kings and 

Queens’. Each of the classroom areas are designed to ensure that the children can 

gain the maximum learning potential from each of the core subject – one has a 

focus of maths, another reading and finally writing for the third. Alongside this, we 

have continued to develop the ‘Discovery Room’, which will allow the children to 

explore, rehearse and challenge their learning further while continuing to promote 

and develop independence. 

Typically, the children will be based with their class teacher – Miss Gott, Miss Williams 

or Mrs Hughes. However, DFC will continue to support in the teaching of the PE 

curriculum, Mr Newton will be delivering his inspiring music lessons and Mrs Whittaker 

will also be a regular part of the team. 

Our main topic is based around the enquiry question: ‘Kings and Queens: cruel or 

kind?’. This will be our main History focus for the term. Linked to this we will be 

providing a range of writing opportunities through our English work, including 

narrative, diary entries, newspaper articles, letters and persuasive writing. SPAG 

(Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar) will be taught in both discrete lessons and as 

part of the English session. We have attached the common exception words for Year 

1 and Year 2 for you to support your child with at home. We have also attached the 

spelling rules for the coming term, something we hope you will support us in to 

develop your child’s writing. We have also included what is considered to be the 

most important 25 words which young children need to both able to read and spell 

correctly. These make up at least one third of all language that children will 

experience in early schooling.  

Maths will follow the national curriculum for both Year 1 and 2 and will primarily focus 

on the areas of number including division and fractions, geometry, measures and 

statistics. Much of this work will be practically based to allow the children to continue 

to develop their understanding of fluency, as well as providing opportunities for 

challenge and reasoning their mathematical understanding. Due to missed 

schooling during the last academic year, we are aware that there may be ‘gaps’ to 

address. We will build this learning into our lessons to ensure the foundations for 

maths is firm and well understood before moving on. 

Computing work will also link to the Kings and Queens topic, with children learning 

how to search the internet responsibly, use images safely and coding with the bee-



bots and Scratch. Art will focus on drawing and sketching skills through portraits, with 

the children experimenting with different media. 

Science will be based around everyday materials and their properties, as well as 

animals including humans. We will be particular focussing around waterproofing in 

the first half term, before moving onto naming a variety of common animals 

including amphibians, fish, reptiles, birds and mammals. 

Your child will continue to have PE weekly – please ensure that they are suitably 

dressed for outdoor games. In the current climate, there is no need to send in a PE 

kit. 

The protocols for reading continue to remain the same, with children being 

encouraged to read at home and return their books when they have read them on 

Tuesday and / or Friday. These will then be changed and new books sent home. 

Before sending any books back into school, please ensure that the book has been 

read at least twice (depending on the length of the book), that your child can 

discuss the book, make predictions about what might happen next and express their 

thoughts on the story. Guided Reading will be taught daily, and this will encompass 

phonics and comprehension skills. DEAR time (Drop Everything and Read) will also be 

provided throughout each day. 

Your child should have received a knowledge organiser relating to our new topic 

and some homework ideas, before the Christmas break and it is pleasing to see so 

many children already enthused about this and returning to school with some 

exceptional homework. We will continue to celebrate this learning with the children 

and we ask that you continue to support your child in this, by sharing their work via 

Class Dojo. We would recommend that over the half term, children aim to complete 

one piece of homework every two weeks. As well as this we would suggest that the 

children read daily, as well as working on spellings and phonics across the week. 

We hope you all have a lovely Christmas and enjoyable New Year. We look forward 

to seeing you in 2021 ready for an enjoyable and exciting term. 

Key Stage 1 Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 


